

ST. PIUS & PARISH

November 5, 2023

2023 Annual Seminary Appeal

This weekend, all parishes throughout the Archdiocese of Denver are conducting the Annual Seminaries' Appeal. Our archdiocese is blessed – not only to operate two nationally-recognized seminaries, but also to witness a steady growth in the number of our priestly vocations. However, along with these unique blessings come the added responsibility of making a financial sacrifice for the benefit of our seminarians – our future priests.

Our two seminaries receive financial assistance from endowments and acquire funds from other entities, most notably the Archbishop's Catholic Appeal. And while the two rectors of our seminaries are truly grateful for this lifeline of support, the fact remains that the growth in the number of our seminarians equates to a growth in our expenses. As a result, our rectors and seminarians approach the faithful each fall to seek their prayers and financial assistance.

Your seminary donation will help offset many essential expenses, such as faculty salaries, food, rent, utilities, and insurance – similar to the expenses associated with the education of any college student. With an average annual cost of \$70,000 to educate one seminarian, your commitment is critical. But this is an investment we must make, especially when one considers that each ordained priest will serve the faithful of our archdiocese for nearly fifty years! Without question, your donation will aid the Church in her evangelization efforts for generations to come.

Seminary brochures and donation forms have been placed in the pews. Please take a minute to complete your personal information on a commitment card and then indicate the amount of your gift. Donations can be made by check, credit card, or cash. Once completed, please insert your commitment card and donation into the envelope, seal it, and place your envelope in the offertory basket.

Thank you for remembering our seminarians in your charitable giving. Be assured that our seminarians will remember you and your intentions in their daily prayer. May our Lord bless you for nurturing tomorrow's priests today.

13670 E. 13th Place, Aurora, CO, 80011 Office: 303-364-7435 Office Hours: Mon - Thu 8:30 am - 5:00 pm & Fri 8:30 - 12:30 pm STPIUSXPARISH.ORG & STPIUSXSCHOOL.NET School: 303-364-6515

PASTOR

Jorge Agüera (ext. 1000) father.jorge@stpiusxparish.org

PRIEST IN RESIDENCE

Craig David

BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION

Akemi Koblischke (ext. 1001)

Akemi@stpiusxparish.org

OFFICE SECRETARY

Nevda Navarrete (ext. 1002)

Neyda@stpiusxparish.org

RECEPTIONIST

Esmeralda Raygoza (Ext. 1003)

Esmeralda@stpiusxparish.og

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION &

FAMILY MINISTRY - Adriana Moreno

R.E - 303-364-1822 CONF - 720-557-0324

amoreno@stpiusxparish.org

SCHOOL PRINCIPAL

Karen Shannahan 303-364-6515

kshannahan@stpiusxparish.org

MAINTENANCE

Michael Tabb 720-766-7017

maintenance@stpiusxschool.net

English Anticipatory

Saturday: 5:00 p.m. English

7:00 p.m. en Español

Sunday: 9:00 a.m. English

11:00 a.m. & 1:00 p.m. Español

Daily Mass

Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday

8:00 a.m. English

Thursday 6:30 p.m. Spanish

Holv Davs

7:00 p.m. Anticipatory, Bilingual

8:00 a.m. & 7:00 p.m.

Confessions

Wednesday 6:00 p.m. - 6:45 p.m.

Sunday after Masses

Silent Adoration

Wednesday 6 pm - 7 pm

1st Friday of the month 6 pm - 12 am

MASS OFFERINGS

Saturday, November 4, 2023

5:00 Helene Le Anh & Mary Ann Fink † By Cam Ngo

Sunday, November 5, 2023

9:00 Joseph Ngo Nhi & Helene Le Anh † By Cam Ngo Esteban Alamillo † By the Alamillo Family

Tuesday, November 7, 2023

8:00 Esteban Alamillo † By the Alamillo Family

Wednesday, November 8, 2023

8:00 Esteban Alamillo † By the Alamillo Family

Thursday, November 9, 2023

6:30 Salvador Robles † By his Family

Friday, November 10, 2023

8:00 Jeannine Kays † By Rose & Terry Chapin

Saturday, November 11, 2023

5:00 Phyllis Maestas † By the Maestas Family

Sunday, November 12, 2023

9:00 Fr. Joseph (Thanh Tran) † By Cam Ngo Esteban Alamillo † By the Alamillo Family



We pray for all those who are sick or in need of our prayers:

Lucila Hover, Tony Martinez, Steve Ruddick, John Vrtis

PRAY FOR THE RECENTLY DECEASED

Tomas Montes, Mike Vallow, Esteban Alamillo



BIBLE STUDIES, FAITH FORMATION, TALKS, MOVIES, AUDIOS, BOOKS

It is available for all our parishioners, go to FORMED.org and the parish code to access is: XBMBR6



A SIMPLE PLAN PROVIDES PEACE

There is no better time than now to think about your future. As you do, reflect on all you have done with your life. You are important to your family, your friends and to the apostolates you support. Call The Catholic Foundation for help getting started with your planned gifts or estate planning strategies.

Deacon Steve Stemper, Lisa Kukura and Joshua Gideon 303-468-9885

www.TheCatholicFoundation.com



Happening this Week at StPiusX

١.	TOTAL AND	
	Monday	8:00 am - Pray the Rosary for Vocations
	Tuesday	8:00 am - Daily Mass 9:00 am - Grupo de Intercesión (Spanish) 7:00 pm - RICA Program
	Wednesday	8:00 am - Mass 8:30 am - Pray the Rosary 2:00 pm - 7:00 pm ~ Adoration 6:00 pm - Confessions 7:00 pm - RCIA Program
	Thursday	6:30 pm - Misa en Español 6:30 pm - Confirmation Program / Youth Group 7:00 pm - Prayer Group (Spanish)
	Friday	8:00 am - Daily Mass 8:00 am - Pray the Chaplet of Divine Mercy
	Saturday	10:00 am - Baptisms ~ 2nd & 4th ~ (Spanish) 12:00 pm & 2:00 pm ~ Weddings & Quinceañeras 2:00 pm - Escuela de la Fe (Spanish) 5:00 pm - Baptisms ~ 2nd ~ (English)
		The state of the s

Save the Dates ANNUAL SEMINARIES' APPEAL November 4-5 or 11-12



Let's Give Thanks to the LORD!

Please join the Family of St. Pius X for the:

Thanksgiving Day Mass

Thursday, November 23rd, 2023





MASS FOR MILITARY VETERANS

Thank you to all the men and women who have served our Country in our Military forces.

On Wednesday, November 8th all veterans are invited to come be recognized at the 8:00 am Mass

New Member?

We would like to welcome you to our Parish Community of St. Pius &

If you are new to the Parish, please fill out this form and return to the Parish Office or place in the collection basket. Please visit our Parish website at www.stpiusxparish.org for New Parishioner information and Parish registration forms.



It is our custom at St. Pius X to bring in photos of our deceased loved ones during the month of November.

This is our way of acknowledging that the veil between this life and the next is thin and that these people have gone on to their eternal reward – which will also be our reward someday. So we invite all to bring in their photos for our display area in the Narthex. Please have your pictures in stand-up frames with your name and phone number on the back so we can return them.



